Ingrid Zhu

From:

Sent: Wednesday, 29 November 2023 10:12 AM

To: Ingrid Zhu

Subject: Loreto SSD-8996-Mod-1

Dear Ms Zhu,

I refer to the traffic plan associated with Modifications to Loreto Normanhurst.

I strongly object to the removal of the Left Hand Turn sign at the intersection of Osborn Rd and Pennant Hills Rd. I am concerned about several issues.

Your email regarding these Major changes arrived in my Spam box and it was lucky I found it. Considering I have made a number is submissions I find this disturbing.

The plans indicate that the Left Hand Turn sign at the intersection of Osborn Rd and Pennant Hills Rd is to be removed.

This action has been the subject of objection and discussion for some years.

I am concerned that it is stated as going ahead on the plan.

The decision to remove the sign shows complete lack of understanding of the consequences for residents of Osborn Rd.

There will be two lanes of traffic waiting in Osborn Rd for the slow lights to change to green.

There are approximately 5 houses on battle axe blocks at No2 Osborn Rd. They will never be able to get onto the street.

In 8.00-8.30 and 3.15-3.45 the traffic queues ,and there are frequently waits of one to three changes of the traffic lights. These queues will be longer due to increased student numbers and the restriction of the Left Hand Turn sign. If you are trying to catch a train this has to be considered in your planning.

The residents who live between Nos 2-16 have difficulty exiting their property at any time due to parked cars blocking their view. They will have to contend with queued traffic blocking their exit I know drones have been used to monitor traffic. I also know that these drones were used when approximately a third of the school was absent due to camps, exams or actually having finished their studies.

I have no confidence in the Traffic planning. It seems to completely ignore the reality of humans living and moving. We are not inert Lego pieces and deserve consultation and consideration when changes in plans have major impacts on our lives.

I strongly object to the removal of the Left Hand turn sign.

